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Sunday 24th December 2023  Fourth Sunday of Advent 
 

www.shrivenhamandashbury.co.uk 

 

Sunday 24th December – Christmas Eve 
 

Rev’d Shannon Preston is giving our online Christmas 
sermon. Watch on Facebook, YouTube or our website. 

 

9:00am Compton Beauchamp, St Swithun 
 Holy Communion (BCP) 
 This service will be recorded and posted 
 on Facebook during the day 
4:00pm Ashbury, St Mary 
 Crib Service 
4:00pm Bourton, St James 
 Village Carols 
4:00pm Shrivenham, St Andrew 
 Crib Service 
5:00pm Watchfield, St Thomas 
 Holy Communion (BCP) 
11:30pm Shrivenham, St Andrew 
 Midnight Mass 
11:30pm Longcot, St Mary 
 Midnight Mass 
 

Monday 25th December – Christmas Day 
 

10:15am Shrivenham, St Andrew & Facebook 
 Holy Communion with Baptism 
10:30am Ashbury, St Mary 
 Family Service 
 followed by Communion 
 

No midweek services until Tuesday 9th January 
 

 
 

Community Cycle of Prayer 
 

Please pray this week for all who live and work in Idstone 
near Ashbury, and Vicarage Lane in Shrivenham. 

 

 
 

Songs & Stories and Baby & Toddler Group 
 

The groups that meet on Wednesday and Thursday 
mornings are now taking a break until after the school 

Christmas holidays and will restart w/c 8th January 2024. 
 

 
 

A Countdown to Christmas  
 

We are sharing a carol every day on 
Facebook until Christmas Day. 

 

There is a short video introduction 
and a link to a specially chosen 

version on YouTube. 
 

All the videos and YouTube links are 
available on the Countdown to 

Christmas page on our website. 
 

 
 
 

 

Sunday 31st December 
 

10:30am Watchfield, St Thomas & Facebook 
 Benefice Holy Communion (BCP) 
 

 
 

Rev’d Patrick Mabhunu is off duty 
from Tuesday 26th December until Monday 

1st January inclusive. 
 

 
 

The Benefice office will be closed from 
Sunday 24th December until Sunday 7th January. 

Emails will be checked regularly. 
 

 
 

Christmas Message 
 

Richard, Patrick and I would like to wish you all 
a very happy and blessed Christmas. 

 

Thank you for supporting your churches throughout the 
year and especially during our Advent and Christmas 
services. Thank you, too, to everyone who has made 
these possible by organising services both in person 
and online, cleaning and decorating the buildings and 
providing refreshments and, not least, sharing their 

favourite carols. It’s not often that social media brings 
moments of calm, but these have been a real blessing 

on the Advent journey. Lastly, if you will forgive a purely 
personal note, thank you for making Richard’s and my 

last Christmas in the Benefice so very special. 
 

May grace, like glitter, bring joy and sparkle to your 
celebrations. May you know the power of love to heal 
and restore, where that is needed. And may the peace 

of the Christ child be with you, and those you love, 
this Christmas and always. 

 

 
 

Welcome 
 

Welcome to Paxton Dash McDonagh who was baptised 
in St Mary’s Church Ashbury on Sunday 10th December. 

 

 
 

 

Photo: Pete Davis 

mailto:vicar@shrivenhamandashbury.co.uk
mailto:associate.vicar@shrivenhamandashbury.co.uk
http://www.shrivenhamandashbury.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/shrivenhamandashbury/videos/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCEggTi-rB5GB9AQzwETv4-Q
http://www.shrivenhamandashbury.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/shrivenhamandashbury/videos/
https://www.facebook.com/shrivenhamandashbury/videos/
https://www.facebook.com/watch/100083075091559/734181998738231
https://www.shrivenhamandashbury.co.uk/countdown-to-christmas-2023
https://www.shrivenhamandashbury.co.uk/countdown-to-christmas-2023
https://www.facebook.com/shrivenhamandashbury/videos/


 

Ashbury Stations of the Nativity 
 

When the angels had left them and gone into heaven, 
the shepherds said to one another, ‘Let us go now to 
Bethlehem and see this thing that has taken place, 

which the Lord has made known to us.’ 
So they went with haste and found Mary and Joseph, 

and the child lying in the manger.     Luke 2:15-16 
 

 
 
 

Inspired by his time in Ashbury, Canon Paul Richardson 
has introduced a walking nativity in his new parish of 

Stainton, South Yorkshire. 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Confirmation 
 

Bishop Gavin is coming to St Mary's Church, Longworth, 
on Saturday 2nd March for a service of confirmation. 

 

If you think you might be interested in being confirmed 
and would like to find out more, please talk to Norma or 
Patrick and we will arrange classes from 18th January at 
7.45pm in St Andrew’s Vicarage. All ages are welcome. 

 

 
 

The Benefice Choir – Watchfield, St Thomas  
 

 
Carols by Candlelight – Ashbury, St Mary 

Ashbury 

Stainton 






